
+Our Mission Statement 
Guided by Holy Scripture and the Holy Spirit, we the congregation of Holy Trinity pledge our lives 

to Christ. Through worship, love, and service to one another, we will bring witness and 

encouragement to the community. 
 

Rector:  The Rev. Robin Trevors 631-0087 (Cell) or 489-3002 (Church Office)  

  E-mail: holytrinityrev@gmail.com; Website: holytrinitygrandfalls.ca      

  

       Service Times for 

March 27 – April 3, 2022  

Sunday, March 27th  

4th of Lent 

Morning Prayer (BAS) 

 

10:30 a.m. 

 

 Wednesday, March 30th  

  

“Watchers on the Hill”   

Mid-Week Lenten Service 

“Watchers on the Hill” 

7:00 p.m. 

Thursday, March 31st    

 

Holy Communion (BCP) 9:30 a.m. 

Sunday, April 3rd  

5th of Lent  

Holy Eucharist (BAS) 

 

 

10:30 a.m. 

 

 

Joshua 5:9-12                                                          Psalm 32  

2 Corinthians 5:16-21                                             Luke 15:1-3, 11b-32  

Reader: Gloria Robinson 

 

Welcome Everyone. A special welcome to anyone who is visiting with us today.  If you 

require a Hearing Assist Device, please ask the Greeters for one.  
 

Secretary’s Position. On behalf of the Vestry of Holy Trinity Church, we are seeking an 

individual for the position of secretary at the church.  If you are interested or know of 

anyone that may be interested, please contact Rev Robin. 
 

Bible Study. Bible Study for this Monday, March 29 is cancelled.  It will resume April 

4th. 
 

Parish Email Contact List.   If you would like to be on the Parish Email Contact List, 

please email the secretary at holytrinitysecretarygfw@gmail.com or contact the office on 

Wednesday and Thursday. 
 

Church Bulletins in Memoriam. Anyone wishing to donate a bulletin in memory of a 

loved one may do so by entering the details on the chart located in the main foyer. The 

cost of a Memorial Bulletin is $35. Please place your money in an envelope and mark it 

Memorial Bulletin. Please include your name and envelope number. 
 

Senior Fitness. The Senior Fitness classes: Tuesday and Friday, 1:15 p.m. 

 HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH 

FINANCIAL STATUS 2022 

 

           January 2022 February 2022 

TOTAL MONTHLY REVENUE         $10,653.96               $18,930.98 

TOTAL MONTHLY EXPENSES        $22,667.63    $25,715.39 

TOTAL PROFIT/LOSS                   -  $12,013.67            -  $  6,784.41 
 

Easter Flowers. Anyone wishing to place flowers in the church for Easter in memory 

of loved ones can use the envelopes marked Easter Flower Donation which are placed 

at the back of the church. Envelopes must be received by Sunday, April 10th. Please 

include your name, envelope number, and name of loved ones. 
 

Choir Practice. The choir will be meeting Sundays at 2:00 p.m.  If you would like to 

be a part of the choir, please come along.  All are welcome.  
 

Lenten Services. We invite you to journey with us through this Lenten season by 

attending the mid-week Lenten service on Wednesdays, 7:00 p.m. We are using 

“Watchers on the Hill” program. This series for Lent attempts to overhear the 

conversations between those first-century characters as they witnessed the death of our 

Lord. With the cross as the focal point and the finals words of Jesus as the common 

thread, each drama works to draw us into the reality and significance of our Savior's 

death, celebrating, at last, the miracle of our salvation. 
 

Seasoning Lent. This is an eight-week devotional activity designed for Lent. It invites 

you to cook simple, delicious meals as part of one’s spiritual practice. This program will 

be a 2-year program at Holy Trinity. As part of this program, recipes and favorite 

scripture verses will be collected during Lent of this year. Forty recipes and verses will 

then be selected and used as the basis for the program emphasizing healthy eating, and 

spiritual reflection during Lent, 2023.  Please include your name with the recipe (for 

clarification if necessary). Personal information will not be included when recipes are 

used in the program.  Please place your scripture verses and recipes in the box provided. 

Note: Recipes may be: breakfast item, dessert, healthy snack, soup, salad, fish, 

pasta, dip, smoothie, supper or dinner item, etc.  

This program is from Church Health Center, Faith Community Nursing Program 
 

Bulletin Messages. Please have all bulletin notices emailed to the secretary by 

Wednesday evening. 
 

Secretary’s Office Hours. Office hours are Wednesday and Thursday,  

9 a.m. – 12 noon. You can contact secretary at the following: 489-3002 or Email 

Address: holytrinitysecretarygfw@gmail.com  
 

Greeters. Rendell Hulan, Joe Richards, Jim Mercer, Brad Hulan, Dennis Boone 
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COVID Protocols in the Diocese of Central Newfoundland March 2022 

 

1. There are no longer capacity restrictions in in our diocese, however: we will 

continue to observe social distancing. Pews will remain marked for distancing 

until Easter Sunday. 

2. We will no longer require a Vax Pas or registration for services. 

3. Masks are to be worn: Until people are seated in their pews; while singing; and 

while moving forward to receive the Sacraments of the Church. 

4. Clergy will wear masks during the Anaphora (The Eucharistic prayer) 

5. Eucharistic assistants will be masked as they carry out their ministry of 

administrating the elements. 

6. We will continue to use one microphone per person, or sanitize after each use.  

Masks can be removed while speaking. 
 

The Anglican Diocese of Central Newfoundland 

Friends, many of us are feeling pain and concern for the ongoing aggression that is 

destroying lives in the Ukraine.   
  
How you can help? 

1. Make a donation at Holy Trinity Church by using the “PWRDF – Ukraine Forced To 

Flee” envelopes available at the back of the church. 

2. You can also donate directly to Primates World Relief, go to pwrdf.org/give-today and 

click on Response in Ukraine.  

3. You can mail your cheque to PWRDF, 80 Hayden, 3rd floor, Toronto, Ontario, M4Y 

3G2. Please mark Ukraine in the memo field. 

4. Also, check out this link for another very meaningful way to offer your Help for the 

Ukraine https://pwrdf.org/pwrdf-supports-ukrainians-forced-to-flee/ 

 
 

A READING FROM THE SECOND LETTER OF PAUL TO THE CORINTHIANS 

From now on, we regard no one from a human point of view; even though we once 

knew Christ from a human point of view, we know him no longer in that way. So if 

anyone is in Christ, there is a new creation: everything old has passed away; see, 

everything has become new! All this is from God, who reconciled us to himself 

through Christ, and has given us the ministry of reconciliation; that is, in Christ God 

was reconciling the world to himself, not counting their trespasses against them, and 

entrusting the message of reconciliation to us. So we are ambassadors for Christ, since 

God is making his appeal through us; we entreat you on behalf of Christ, be reconciled 

to God. For our sake he made him to be sin who knew no sin, so that in him we might 

become the righteousness of God.  

2 CORINTHIANS 5:16-21 
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